Driver Education Annual Review Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, January 31, 2012


The Driver Education Annual Review Meeting took place on Tuesday, February 31, 2012 at 7:40 a.m. in the GCMS Curriculum Office.  Those in attendance were: Judy Weber-Jones and Sharon Pool.  Curriculum updates and pacing were reviewed, along with changes in the Driver Education exam.  


Mrs. Weber-Jones reported that there was just one change to the driver education curriculum this year.  Beginning January 1, 2012, all backseat passengers are now required to wear seatbelts at all times.  This will now be included in the curriculum objectives.  Judy also made seven changes to the driver education final exam.  


At the start of the driver education semester, Mrs. Jones held a mandatory parent- student information meeting on January 11, 2012.  Mrs. Jones covered the graduated drivers license requirement, as well as the permit regulations and other driver education requirements.  Mrs. Jones said that one additional requirement for student drivers who are not yet 15 is that they must take the vision and written permit test at the DMV, even though the written test is also taken during the school’s driver education classroom program.  Also, Officer Doran, Tammy Moody, Illinois State Trooper Ryan Wilson, and Bonnie Arends were guest speakers for the meeting.  There were over 90 people in attendance, and it was deemed a successful event.  (See compiled evaluation below.)


The driver education classroom portion lasts for nine weeks, so Mrs. Weber-Jones sent out early midterms after three weeks to five students who are near failing or failing the course.  Currently, she has two classes of approximately 40 students total.  Last week, she had an afternoon help session for those students.  Four attended, and now the students have brought their grades up so that there are no D's, and no failures.  She reminded the students that taking driver education as a freshman is a privilege, not a right.  Mrs. Weber-Jones also discussed the fact that if students are not mature enough, then they will not succeed in driver education.  Also, if a student cannot sustain eligible grades in driver education as well as in all classes, he/she will be removed from the class.  Last week, Mr. Lindy met with the driver education students who were struggling with academics, and reinforced the point that they could be removed from the course, and again, they were reminded of the course privilege versus the right.  Mr. McDevitt also talked to the Driver Education classes about the grade requirements, and told them if their grades weren't up by midterm in all their classes they would be removed from Driver Education class on Monday, February 6, 2012.


The Operation Teen Saving Driving Team is working to promote The Yellow Dot program that is sponsored by the Illinois Department of Transportation.  The yellow dot is to be affixed to the cars of drivers who might take medication, or have additional medical needs.  So if drivers are in an accident, the First Responders will be immediately alerted to medical needs when they see the dot.  Some of the team members presented the Yellow Dot program, both at the Lions Club and at the Chamber of Commerce meetings.  Also at the meetings, seniors Joel Hood, Emily Spangler, David Ricks, MiKayla Woodward, and Justin Hunter did presentations about distracted driving, curfew, and the passenger limit for graduated drivers licenses.
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     Operation Team Safe Driving is also working to communicate the importance of no texting while driving, seatbelt use, and no cell phone use in a school zone.  In order to “get the word out,” the team has created contests for each building.  The elementary school has a coloring contest with pictures designed by David Ricks related to these two topics that will end on February 3, 2012.  A boy and a girl winner will be selected at each grade level, and they will receive $5 gift cards from McDonalds.  At the middle school level, there will be a poster contest that will end February 10, 2012.  At each grade level, the advisory with the best posters will win a pizza party.  Judy is hoping that some of the posters will be high quality so that she can have them laminated and duplicated to display in all the schools.  She would love to have an outstanding poster created by a student that could be used as a road sign.  The high school contest was a big cookie-decorating contest, where each advisory is to use the cookie to promote a driver safety message. The advisory prizes will be as follows:  1st place- pizza party, 2nd place- cookies and pop party, 3rd place- chips and pop party.   


Mrs. Weber-Jones talked about the news release stating that some students were waiting until they are 18 before they get their driver’s license.  That way, they avoid the graduated driver’s license requirements.  Statistics show that those states that have approved this have now seen a decrease in traffic deaths of 16-17 year olds, but an increase in students who are 18-19 years old, because of their lack of experience.  Though state bills have been written to avoid this problem, most states have not passed them to become laws.  The Lion’s Club asked this question of the Operation Safe Driving members during their presentation, as well.


Project Ignition representatives will be attending the National Service-Learning Conference from April 11-14, 2012.  They will be in charge of a ninety-minute presentation.  Also, if the Operation Teen Safe Driving Team finishes in the top five schools in their region, they will be invited to attend the Ford Driving Skills for Life Event, which is in April, as well.  

The GCMS Operation Teen Safe Driving Team also found out this week that they won first place in the first ever Heart of Illinois Conference, "Take the Pledge Not to Text and Drive Challenge" that was sponsored by Fieldcrest High School.  They finished ahead of El Paso Gridley by 2.01%.  GCMS had 98% of the student body take the pledge. Aleka Seneca won a $50 gift card as her name was drawn at random from the winning team.  Fieldcrest hopes to recognize GCMS at the February HOIC board meeting.  Part of Operation Teen Safe Driving requirements are to do a pre and post survey on seat belt checks at each school.  The project runs from December 1 through the end of February.  The final check will be this month, and the team hopes for significant improvement.  The last check showed that more adults than students weren't buckling up.  Project Ignition will also be doing a final five-page student post survey in February that covers all areas such as: cell phones, texting, passenger restrictions, eating while driving, and much more. 

Allstate sponsors the Operation Teen Safe Driving Team and State Farm sponsors Project Ignition.  Both companies give GCMS money to run their safe driving projects for the year. State Farm recently gave GCMS Project Ignition $5,000 to attend the NSLC
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in Minnesota.  The team will also be responsible for conducting a workshop in the fall of 2012 for all the HOIC schools to get Project Ignition safe driving program started.  Right now, only Fieldcrest and GCMS have Project Ignition programs.

Driver Education Parent-Teen Night Evaluations

January 11, 2012

	Question
	Yes
	No

	1.  Do you have an older teen driving with an Illinois license?
	9
	20

	2.  Do you feel better equipped to help your teen learn to drive 

     after attending this meeting?
	33
	0


Evaluation of Meeting Topics

(1-Not Important, 4-Very Important)

	Question
	1
	2
	3
	4

	1. Bonnie Arends- The Importance of Parent Involvement
	0
	0
	2
	27

	2. Tammy Moody- DMV Licensing Procedure
	0
	0
	5
	25

	3. Illinois State Police Ryan Wilson/Ford County Sheriff 

    Mark Doran; Gibson City Police/GDL and Laws
	0
	0
	4
	25

	4. Parent/Student Handbook
	0
	0
	4
	25

	5. Helpful Tips to Parents
	0
	0
	6
	23

	6. Driver Education Course Certification
	0
	0
	4
	25

	7. Parent-Teen written Agreement Contract for 

    Life and NSC
	0
	0
	3
	25


Final Questions

1. What topics, if any, should be dropped from the agenda?

None listed

2. What topics, if any, should be added to the agenda?

“Close to Home” Stories

3. Please list other suggestions to make the Parent-Teen Nigh worthwhile:

“Use a bigger room and ask the speakers to speak a little louder.”

“Younger siblings to be kept quiet while parents are trying to listen.”

